HCCPS Board of Trustees Meeting Agenda February 10th, 2020 6:30 PM

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81426027291?pwd=ZkJZT1NuUEVvK3lTeUNELzNMaDVmdz09 Meeting ID: 814 2602 7291 Passcode: hilltown

The Hilltown Cooperative Charter Public School was founded in 1995 as a Massachusetts Public Charter School. Our mission is:

- To engage students in a school that uses experiential, hands-on activities, the arts, and interdisciplinary studies to foster critical thinking skills and a joy of learning.
- To sustain a cooperative, intimate community of students, staff, families and local community members, which guides and supports the school and its educational program.
- To cultivate children's individual voices and a shared respect for each other, our community, and the world around us.

Facilitator: Matt Dube

6:30 Welcoming (read mission statement): (5 min)

Announcements, appreciations, acknowledgements
Agenda Check: Appoint timekeeper, list keeper
Thank You Note Check
BOT Visibility this month
Approve minutes from previous BOT meeting

- **6:40** Public Comment period: (10 min)
- 6:50 Justice Equity Diversity Inclusion (JEDI) Update: Jen (5 min)
- 7:00 Friends of Hilltown Update: Myssie (10 min)
- 7:10 Q2 Financial Update/Goals Update: Rich (10 min)
- 7:20 GABS Guidance on BoT Communications: (Clarification) Paula (5 min)
- 7:25 Board Succession Planning: (Discussion) Noelle (10 min)

- 7:35 Personal Time Use for Staff: (Personnel Committee Update) Lara (5 min)
- 7:40 Pool Testing: (Update) Mary (10 min)
- 7:50 In-Person/Hybrid/Remote Updates: (Update & Discussion) Kate/Lara/Deirdre/Tala (35 min)
- 8:25 Committee Reports -- Questions Only (5 min)
- 8:30 New Business (5 min)
- 8:35 Meeting Wrap-up/Evaluation/Newsletter Blurb/Minutes Finalization (5 min)
- 8:40 Review Action Items in this meeting's minutes (5 min)
- 8:45 Adjournment

Hilltown Cooperative Charter Public School

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes - Wednesday, January 13, 2021, 6:30 pm

Location: By Zoom (pursuant to Governor Baker's March

By Zoom (pursuant to Governor Baker's March 12, 2020 Executive Order Suspending

Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law)

Present: Kate Saccento, Lara Ramsey, Deirdre Arthen, Matt Dube, Dawn Reesman, Rich Senecal,

Noelle Barrist Stern, Kelly Woods, Paula Ingram, Sara Schieffelin, Jen Matos, Chris

Korczak, Joe Wyman, Kathleen Szegda, Jill Richmond, Tala Elia

Regrets:

None

Facilitator: Notetaker: Matt Noelle

Guests:

(As listed in the Zoom participant information) Rebecca Belcher-Timme, Alec

MacLachlan, Alex Niemiec, Mary Price, Llsa Mascaro, Kate Ramsey, Beth, Cait, Cindy Mahoney, Emily Lees, Gaby Blaustein, Gina Wyman, Grace Tiso, Helen Korczak, Joanna Morse, Kerri Simonelli, Marguerite Durant, Meg Taylor, Andrea Hearn, James Saccento, Myssie Casinghino, Peter Kennedy, Sarah Buttensieser, Anne Schlereth, Paula Yolles, Emilie Woodward, Lisa Mascaro, Mariah Mitchell, Mike Robinson, Stefanie

Krantz, Aram

List keeper:

N/A because of "raise hand" function on Zoom

Timekeeper: (

Chris

Mission statement read by: Sara

Торіс	Discussion	Action (if necessary)
Announcements/ Appreciations/ Acknowledgements	Matt announced that Karen will be leaving the Board. As a community member, she felt distanced from the school community. She will be missed.	
	Kate appreciated Mary for getting the symptomatic COVID testing for the school community.	
	Lara appreciated Cindy Mahoney for running SEPAC throughout the pandemic. She also appreciated Deirdre, Aram, Marguerite, and Grace for putting on a wonderful and well-attended solstice celebration.	
	Deirdre appreciated everyone who participated in the clothing swap.	-
	Kelly appreciated the Friends of Hilltown for donating the money for the JEDI training for the Board (see below).	

	Deirdre announced that she will be retiring at the end of this year. Lara thanked Emily Lees and Nicole for all of their work on the Personnel Committee putting its proposals together (see below).	
	Chris thanked Matt for running the meeting.	
Any Thank You Notes Needed?	None	
BOT Visibility This Month?	The MLK All School will be on Wednesday and it would be very nice for Board members to be present and participate.	
Minutes		Chris moved to approve the December meeting minutes; Kelly seconded; the Board approved the minutes by consensus.
Public Comment	Gina Wyman read a statement to the Board. She said that a large percent of students are not coming to school for in-person time. There is no on-line learning available to them when students are in person. She said that she is able to provide the best quality instruction when all students are remote. She noted her concern for children's mental health and recognized the need for students to have socialization at school and for parents to have childcare. She noted, however, that she is not a mental health professional or childcare provider. Peter Kennedy read a statement to the Board and raised similar issues. He pointed out that he is able to provide only very limited instruction during the in-person time and the proposed Remote + 2 Plan will result in even more challenges in providing instruction and disparity between the hybrid and fully remote learners. He also noted that he has not received any specific information as to when the additional in-person hours are to occur	
	keeping their children home in light of the increasing COVID numbers. However, teachers are not provided	

a similar opportunity to remain at home. She said that in-person time should not be added until the weather is warmer and there can be more outdoor learning and more people have received vaccines.

Nan Childs said that, yesterday, she had four students, which meant that sixteen students were doing remote learning. This led her to question where she was supposed to devote her time. She said that, while the numbers are this high, she does not think we should be trying to increase the amount of in-person instruction.

Sarah Buttenwieser appreciated everything the staff has done to have in-person time and said she also understood teachers' concerns about increasing in-person time. She advocated the importance of holding the community together and said that she would support waiting to increase in-person time.

Beth Adel said that teachers are currently spread very thin. Preparing the remote-learning lessons takes a lot of extra work. Hilltown teachers are very committed, but it feels really hard to be asked to reconfigure everything again. This is in addition to the risk of possible infection from going into the building. She said the feeling in the building now is really hard and it is difficult to be asked to work more hours with a frozen salary, while also absorbing the cost of using internet from home.

Justice Equity Diversity Inclusion (JEDI) (Jen)

Jen told the Board that the Friends of Hilltown have generously offered to fund the JEDI training for the Board. Five hundred dollars will need to come from the discretionary fund and the remainder will be paid by the Friends of Hilltown.

Deirdre and Dawn pointed out that this left the Board with no funds to do anything else this year. There was a discussion about what else the Board would need the money for. Deirdre explained that, in the past, it has been used for programming or meals or location if there is a retreat.

Jill asked if we should have the training at the beginning of next year, since we will have new members on the Board. Matt said that we had committed to having the training this year.

Chris moved to authorize the \$500 from the Board's discretionary fund for the training; Tala seconded; the motion was approved by consensus.

Matt will speak with JEDI about moving forward now that Karen is no longer on the Board.

Director Hiring Proposal (Kelly)	Kelly referred to the proposal in the packet and summarized it. Lara pointed out that the hiring committee will interview all internal candidates who meet the minimum qualifications.	Kelly moved to approve the proposal; Kathleen seconded; the Board approved the proposal by consensus.
Extending Tax Credit for COVID Leave (Tala)	Tala referred to the proposal in the packet and summarized it.	Kelly moved to approve the proposal, Joe seconded; the Board approved the proposal by consensus.
Student Opportunity Act (SOA) Plan (Directors)	Lara explained that the goal of the SOA Plan is to identify consistent disparities between student sub-groups and make a three-year plan to address them. The three areas identified are: (1) economically disadvantaged students have lower ELA proficiency scores; (2) female students have lower math proficiency scores; and (3) the school's educator workforce is not representative of the student population.	Chris moved to approve the plan; Jen seconded; the Board approved the plan by consensus.
	Lara summarized what the school is doing to address each of these: (1) adopting a science-based reading program (Being a Reader through Collaborative Classroom); (2) already replacing the 6th-8th math curriculum and reviewing the K-5th math curriculum; and (3) diversifying staff through recruitment and retention.	
	Kate explained that the Directors are asking the Board to approve the short form. If approved, it will be sent to the Commissioner and then will be posted. In response to a question from Chris, she explained that there is no downside to the plan.	
Committee Goals Update (Matt)	Sara went over the status of the GABS Committee's goals. GABS resolved the committee roles for the current year, developed a policy for selecting teachers and staff members to serve on Board committees, and conducted two orientation programs for new members. The following goals are in progress: reorganizing the shared Google drives; and Board recruitment and succession planning.	
	Rich said that the Finance Committee will report on their goals next month.	

7-		
	Kelly reported that two of the Personnel Committee's goalsthe Hiring Policy for School Directors and Extending the Tax Credit for COVID Sick Leavewere approved. Joe reported on the Facilities Committee's goals. They are working on improvements to the HVAC units and in getting mini-splits. Nan did research on barriers around parking spaces by the flower beds. They have discussed extending the sidewalk to that part of the building. Jill joined the committee and identified a self-assessment tool. The goal of the self assessment is to identify any areas for improvement to the accessibility in the building to come up with a future action plan. Dawn went over the Board goals for the year. The Board has established the JEDI Committee and will be moving forward with the JEDI training. Dawn has put together two subcommittees and they are in the process of setting up meetings. The Board is also moving forward with the Directors' performance reviews: Dawn has put together a committee for that purpose. There has been improvement on the availability of Board documents and materials on the web site.	
Standardized Testing Update (Lara)	Testing is different this year. MCAS will be abbreviated. The IOWA test was replaced by the SAT 10. Usually, Hilltown scores above average. The school aims to be in the 75th percentile. With COVID, the school has been average, in the 50th percentile. It is also unclear if the SAT 10 is more difficult than the IOWA. There was less familiarity with it. The conditions under which students took the test were also more difficult this year. Reading scores were higher than math scores.	
In-Person/Hybrid/Rem ote Updates (Kate/Lara/Deirdre)	Lara read a statement. She explained that a decision not to support the proposal will result in the school staying with the current model. At this time, with the current guidelines, the school's health and safety team has determined that the most the school can offer for in-person time is the Remote +2 Plan. Kate shared the increase in absences and students who went remote following winter break. In response to questions from Chris, Lara and Kate responded that the goal is to get back outside for	

in-person instruction as soon as possible (once snowfall/plowing is done) and that they have not surveyed staff as to how many intend to get the vaccine.

Dawn raised a question about what happens if the in-person learning is shifted to outdoors and the weather is bad (*i.e.*, whether school would be canceled). Kate said that she did not know of a reason why they would cancel. They would want to use the building if it was pouring or if there were high winds.

In response to a question from Kathleen, Lara responded that whenever something is gained, another thing is lost. If there is more in-person time, it can negatively impact the quality of the remote instruction.

Rich asked if the Directors support the plan and think it is the right thing to do, since they have all of the data. He asked if they think it is better than the way things are now. Lara responded that it is her job to bring the plan forward, but that she fully trusts the process. She discussed equity concerns and said that she thinks some students are being underserved by not having enough time in the building. At the same time, some fully remote learners are not having as robust of an experience.

A number of Board members thanked the Directors for putting the proposal together.

Jill asked how teacher absences will be addressed with the Remote +2 Plan. Lara said that it is not a good policy to build a program that is based on substitute teachers. But if we need to have teachers off site for quarantine or health reasons, there should be adequate staffing.

Paula asked when the Work-From-Home Plan would be shared with the staff. Lara explained that the Remote +2 Plan and the Work-From-Home Plan are separate. The school will resolve the Remote +2 Plan and then address Work-From-Home Plan.

Chris asked, if the Board approves Remote +2, would review of the Work-From-Home Plan need to come back before the Board. Kate and Lara clarified that each individual work-from-home arrangement was always subject to change based on programmatic

changes and would not need to come back before the Board.

Tala commented that she does not see the risk-benefit analysis of the Remote +2 Plan as a public health issue (because of the mitigation strategies in place in school), but rather the risk-benefit to students of increasing in-person vs. remote learning.

Rich said that he could not vote for the Remote +2 Plan in good conscience, because the teachers are already stretched too thin. He doesn't think the extra hours will be sufficiently beneficial.

Chris echoed Rich's comments and said that he would have a blocking concern about reassessing the Work-From-Home Plan if teachers are not able to work remotely if that is their preference.

Sara said how compelling she found what the teachers said during the public comments. She said that the two hours is not worth the risk. She noted that parents who are asking for more time would like full days, not two hours, so the plan does not address this concern. She asked if there was another or better way to make the social connections for kids happen.

Jill echoed what Rich, Chris, and Sara said. She asked if we could delay the implementation to the springtime, but continue with the planning process. Jen also expressed a blocking concern.

Kathleen asked if it was possible to delay implementation of the plan, because of the COVID numbers right now.

Tala stated that she agrees with a lot of the sentiments expressed. She asked if the teachers could be involved in the planning so that mitigation strategies could be included that would address some of their concerns.

Dawn noted that some parents who are asking for more in-person time are looking for full days, but others are seeing the benefit to having two hours in person and would like to increase that. She also noted that, if there is a delay, it means implementation does not begin until March or April.

Joe said he supported the idea of the Directors

	meeting with the teaching teams about what the Remote +2 Plan would look like. Chris asked if we should take the burden that is already in place off of the teachers (<i>i.e.</i> , reducing the current in-person time). Because there were six blocking concerns, there was	
	no forward movement on the plan.	
Committee Reports - Questions Only	None	
New Business	 Clarifying the process for setting Directors' salary scales Board succession planning Q2 financial update Friends of Hilltown update 	
Meeting Wrap-Up/ Evaluation	Next Meeting: February 10, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. Facilitator: Matt Snacks: N/A Drinks: N/A Newsletter blurb: Joe	
Review Action Items	Reviewed action items.	
Adjournment	Meeting adjourned at 9:08 p.m.	

Tentative Agenda Topics for February 10, 2021 Board Meeting:

Clarifying the process for setting Directors' salary scales Board succession planning Q2 financial update Friends of Hilltown update

Dear HCCPS Board of Trustees,

We are saddened, frustrated and concerned about the Board's recent decision to put the second day of in-person learning on hold for 4th-8th graders. This follows the board meeting in December in which the Directors said they were ready to roll out the second 2-hour in-person learning session, which was approved by the board back in August and was part of its plan submitted to the State. Parents were originally told that the second day would be rolled out after a few weeks of school, and then told that plans were underway to roll out in January. Now it sounds like the board decided to put off adding the second day indefinitely. Parents deserve to know the rationale for this decision and families should not be left out of these crucial decisions.

We understand that many teachers are opposed to adding a second day, and we are sorry that some teachers are perceiving parent advocacy for more in-person schooling for our children as adversarial. That is not our intention in any way. We want to support the teachers and believe that our school is safe for teachers and children (please read this important article). We are concerned that some teachers still do not feel safe in the building despite the stringent infection control mitigation measures taken by HCCPS. We ask you to work with the Admin Team and the public health experts on the board to provide support to teachers and to fully explain why the schools' efforts, which go far beyond DESE recommendations, are effective at preventing COVID-19 transmission. A community meeting for parents that provides this information would also be very helpful.

Losing progress in the curriculum is another reason given for not adding the second 2-hour slot of inperson time. Yet at the last community meeting, parents overwhelmingly reported that, at this difficult time, they value their children's social-emotional wellbeing and having their children attend more inperson time over meeting educational goals. Parents (and children's) perspectives must not be ignored.

While we understand the rationale and support more in-person learning for children of all ages, middle-school aged children are more at risk emotionally and should also be prioritized. A clinical social worker working with children in our community recently made this point.

Some schools in our area are full-time in-person, while Northampton, Hilltown's public health jurisdiction, has begun 2 full in-person days for elementary and middle school students. Easthampton has also just announced its plans to return to in-person school. (Please note that while the teachers' union had presented a plan for 2 half days instead of 2 full days, the Northampton School Committee made the difficult decision to adopt the plan for 2 full days precisely because of some of the issues raised in this letter.) Please also take a moment to read this article by Baystate pediatric chiefs: "Our Children are Not OK: Students should be back in school, despite COVID."

We suggest that moving forward, there be dedicated, transparent communications from the Board to families specifically about COVID planning, including an update about these recent choices and a clear timeline for decision-making about next year. Parents should be informed in advance of board meetings at which critical decisions are being discussed (and voted on) and invited to attend. In addition, the school should host COVID planning forums with families and board members.

We are worried that Hilltown is unnecessarily stagnating and falling behind. Our kids will suffer, as will our school's reputation and reach into the communities we serve. As a school, we should be moving forward with planning – for this year and next, for multiple possibilities – not pausing. The pandemic is not going away. Teachers and most adults in our community will be vaccinated in the coming months. But children are unlikely to receive the vaccine in 2021. Other schools around the world and in the US have already adapted to the pandemic, and it is absolutely urgent that HCCPS follows suit. More of the

same is not acceptable. Already, some families are looking elsewhere for schooling given this lack of progress.

We understand that a focus on what is referred to as "equity for remote learners" (perhaps better described as parity to give students a comparable educational experience) is a core issue that thwarts Hilltown's ability to plan for and offer more in-person learning. It should be noted, however, that a majority of families have chosen to send their children to school and we must consider not this one issue alone, but the many issues families are facing: children who cannot fully access a remote curriculum due to learning differences, attention issues, or other reasons; the adverse effects of excessive screen time on all of our children; the many families who cannot afford to pay for childcare or participate in learning pods; and finally, the disparity between families who can afford private schools that are open full-time, 5 days per week, and those of us who cannot.

We ask you to consider the following:

- 1) Do we understand the reasons that families are opting for all-remote? Might it be that some parents simply do not have the capacity to implement logistics for only 2 hours/day of inperson, and if more were offered, more students might participate on-site?
- 2) If more in-person days are not currently feasible, what might be implemented to offer more hours on existing days? Earlier starts? Later pick-up?
- 3) If space is a barrier, have we explored every inch that might be used for teaching? Could we better use Atelier, the music room, and the All-School space?
- 4) Have we explored all possible models to address remote learners' needs while preserving teacher sanity and promoting maximum in-person learning? Some schools are sharing teachers across classrooms, using TAs creatively, and developing dedicated teaching teams for remote-only students. The Admin team has said that these are not options at Hilltown, but 11 months into remote schooling, we need to think outside the box to create new models. The status quo is simply not sustainable.
- 5) Families need to be able to plan for the rest of the school year and for next year. We ask you to set a firm timeline that indicates when decisions will be made about what school will look like in the coming months. Please share this timeline with families as soon as possible.
- 6) We understand that developing an educational plan that works well for the majority of students, teachers and parents will be exceedingly difficult. To this end, we ask you to create a dedicated taskforce whose sole purpose is to explore and develop a hybrid or full-time in-person model for HCCPC that offers both significantly more in-person learning while preserving a robust remote program. This taskforce should be composed of the education and administrative directors, teacher representatives, members of the parent community with specific expertise or experience in this area, and 1 or 2 external consultants (such as Dan Klatz) if possible.

We continue to be profoundly grateful for the time, effort, courage and dedication of the entire Hilltown team, and to the Board for tackling such difficult matters. We implore you: please improve school-wide communication around COVID planning, and continue to work with Lara, Kate, and the teachers to move our children back into school as soon as possible.

Thank you,

Katie Krauskopf Scott Myers Tamara Kupfer Andrew Sirulnik Carol McMurrich **Greg Reynolds**

Meg Colenback

Polly Normand

Peter Normand

Cinzia Pica

Tiffany Ross

Erick Ten Kate

Jess Allen

Jen Kefer

Chris Hayhurst

Maggie Dietrich

Chris Dietrich

Alison Bent

A. Carter Bent

Emily Boddy

James Boddy

Jess Berrien

Dan Berrien

Nora Kennedy

Ned Rudnitzky

Rachel Lauder

Ian Lauder

Steph Mattrey

Sharon Rudnitzky

Patti Mars-Senecal

Tim Senecal

David Hamilton

Lisa Hamilton

Rachel Maiore

Timothy Reynolds

Dan Bonham

Sara Lunt

Jennifer Stauffer

David Stauffer

Nina Foley

Chandler Klose

Claudia Cumes

Kathryn Petruccelli

Mike Godin

To: Hilltown Board of Trustees

From: Michael Robinson and Ellen O'Neil

Subject: Reopening Plans

Dear Trustees,

We are writing to you to encourage you in your efforts to bring as much in person education to Hilltown for the spring and to particularly encourage you to plan for full in person opening in the Fall. We believe this should be based on science and not fear, maintaining health safety, while acknowledging the large costs imposed by remote learning on the psyches of students. This should be done in a way that is as equitable as possible, taking into consideration the concerns of all groups, while continuing to accept the science. Hilltown should not let fear rule over science in this planning. You should be able respect all opinions, while at the same time not engaging in science denial of which we are generally so critical.

Hilltown has probably done a better job than other public schools in promoting in person learning. At the same time, our daughters (in 6th and 8th) have spent somewhere around 20 total hours in school over the past 12 months. The Hilltown spirit of cooperation cannot survive with so little interaction.

We found the letter from the Pediatricians of Newton to the city of Newton to summarize our feelings in a more precise and eloquent way than we felt we could ourselves and thus have decided to share it with you. Of course, we are not medical professionals, but you can use the expertise of the medical professionals in the Hilltown community and in the state to guide the return to in person education.

We thank you for your hard work and we look forward to helping make the transition to more in person learning in the spring and to hopefully full in person options for the fall.

Sincerely,

Michael Robinson and Ellen O'Neil

https://village14.com/2021/01/08/newton-physicians-and-scientists-letter-to-the-city/

Link above/text below.

Newton physicians and scientists letter to the city

by Jerry Reilly | Jan 8, 2021 | Newton | 43 comments

A group of 61+ 144 physicians and scientists sent the following letter to the City of Newton

January 7, 2021

Dear City Councilors, School Committee Members, Mayor Fuller, and Commissioner Youngblood:

We, the undersigned, are a group of physicians and scientists who are Newton residents with specialties including infectious disease, pediatrics, pulmonology, emergency medicine, psychiatry and occupational medicine. Many of us are also NPS parents.

We have two messages to communicate to you: First, we are here to offer our help. Second, we believe in-person learning is critical to the health of Newton's children and can be safely employed with the appropriate mitigation measures.

Our first message to you is that we are a multi-disciplinary group, committed to helping navigate the complexities of school reopening, if granted the opportunity. We each have diverse areas of expertise and bring unique insight into the considerations of safe public education in this pandemic. We would like to help the City interpret emerging data and adapt to the rapidly evolving pandemic landscape.

We recognize the difficulties the City faces in addressing public health and public education needs. Achieving a balance – protecting both the safety of our community and the social, emotional, and academic development of our children, requires a depth of medical and scientific expertise

.Our second message is the importance of in-person schooling, and our belief that it can be done safely. We firmly believe that in-person schooling is necessary for the overall well-being of our children and that in-person learning can be achieved safely during this pandemic with appropriate risk mitigation efforts — safe for students, safe for educators, safe for staff, and safe for the community at-large. We say this based on our collective experiences and based on real-world evidence that has emerged over the past 9 months.

Decisions regarding school re-openings have legitimately focused on the risk of COVID transmission. However, we cannot view that priority in isolation without considering the academic and social-emotional health of our children, accompanied by a meaningful increase in cases of depression and anxiety among children unable to regularly attend school. This is so important as the longer depression persists in a child or adolescent, the more likely that depression will recur more severely, and for longer duration, in the future. Getting kids back with teachers and friends, in person, is critical to their mental health. It is critical to their future livelihoods as studies show correlation between lost years of school and achievement as adults.

We recognize that the process of fully reopening schools will be challenging and complex. As such, we believe it is imperative that Newton begin planning in earnest to achieve a return to normal in-person learning by the Fall with increased opportunities for in-person learning this Spring. Specifically, the City will need to develop and communicate clear, actionable strategies relating to:

- 1. Data-driven benchmarks to guide re-opening
- 2.Return to a single-cohort, in-person model
- 3.COVID testing of teachers, staff and potentially students
- 4. Educational programs and guidance for vaccine distribution for eligible individuals

Newton is not alone in facing these challenges, yet where Newton was once seen as a leader in education models, it has fallen behind many surrounding districts with regard to addressing the COVID pandemic. We can learn from districts that are ahead of us, synthesizing both what has worked well and what has not, and we can leverage private, state, and federal guidance where it exists.

We anticipate an improving pandemic landscape as we move through 2021 with the deployment of vaccines. Vaccinations of educators and staff will further specifically mitigate the risk of inperson schooling and support re-opening – but education around the efficacy and safety of these vaccines will be paramount at the local level.

Vaccinations aside, there is much that can be done now to safely increase the amount of time our students are in school. Newton's HVAC testing and improvements in school buildings are meaningful contributions, and the recent piloting of viral testing for school staff can develop into an effective screening program.

We ask the City to create a COVID / school reopening taskforce, bringing together scientific and medical experts, educators, parents, and City officials. The explicit purpose of this task force would be to follow the best available scientific and medical evidence to safely maintain and further expand in-person learning. This will help the community navigate re-opening, ensuring consistent, transparent communication to rebuild trust.

We stand ready to help Newton employ science to navigate our way through this pandemic and the process of reopening our schools. The time has come to create a COVID / school reopening taskforce. Please recognize the urgency to act now, as it will take months of hard work to enable a return to data-driven in-person learning by September.

Thank you.

Respectfully,



Update for Board of Trustees Meeting Feb 10, 2021

Firstly, I'd like to thank all our donors. We've had consistent donations throughout the year. For which we are very grateful.

DONATIONS IN

We finally set up a way for the community to order Dean's Beans coffee by google form with invoicing through Quickbooks, our accounting software. It's been a long time coming and we hope to carry this format in the future.

Just before the school closed in March, we had to cancel the Anniversary Party and fundraiser that was scheduled. We had secured \$3,250 in sponsorships from local businesses for the event. With the support of the sponsors, we kept these funds restricted in the hopes that we'd be able to host a large event in this school year. When it became clear that we wouldn't be able to gather together- most of the sponsors generously switched their donation from event sponsorship to general donation. So we've unrestricted the funds to be available for use this year.

Sponsors turned Donors:

Easthampton Savings Bank River Valley Market

Boisselle, Morton, Wolkowicz, Accounting Firm

Dostal Eye Care

DONATIONS DISTRIBUTED:

To distribute funds throughout the year we have 2 rolling grants:

- Arts Grant which supports the incorporation of art and music into emergent curriculum
 - 1 Grant applied for awarded Aram for his class "Build a Drum" where students will build and learn to play a cajon (a box shaped percussion instrument)
- Curriculum Support Grant- which is basically anything else
 - o 2 grants applied for, 1 of which was earlier today!
 - Alex for yoga mats to support his new PE curriculum
 - o The new application is from Beth & Joanna



Friends of Hilltown created a new "virtual voting" system so that grant applicants wouldn't have to wait for us to vote at our next meeting. I'm really proud to say that the turnaround time from application to award letter, is about 2 days.

We are sending an email out to teachers & staff to remind them of the grants and to encourage them to apply and to let us know if there are needs that fall outside of the grant program. We want to be as flexible as possible and meet needs as they arise. Which has been an ongoing discussion in our meetings.

Along with the Board, we are funding part of the fee in hiring professionals from The Collaborative for Educational Services for social justice training sessions with the board. We are glad to be funding this important work and see it as a benefit to the community as a whole.

In a typical year we would have taken part in community building events, hosted fundraising events, and sent out direct appeal letters. But in this less than typical year, it didn't feel like a priority to host fundraising specific events. So there is nothing on the horizon as far as a big push for donations or a virtual fundraising event. Although we are open to ideas, especially if they come with the offer to help coordinate.

Friends of Hilltown meets on the first Wednesday of every month @7:00 pm.

With thanks,

Myssie Casinghino

On behalf of Friends of Hilltown Carol McMurrich Lei Fay Dawn Graichen-Moore Kim Sager- Cutt JP Stracco

	Jul - Dec 20	Budget
Ordinary Income/Expense		
Income		
State Sources Per-Pupil Revenue	1,537,445	3,027,185
Total State Sources	1,537,445	3,027,185
State Grants-DOE Administered		
CvRF (COVID 19)	49,050	
ESSER 113	2,000	20,000 647
SPED 262 Early Childhood Remote Tech 118	66 13,643	041
SPED 240	3,955	36,957
Summer Vacation Learning	9,682	
Teacher Quality 140	435	3,869
Title i 305	2,159	18,770
Title IV	1,000	10,000
Total State Grants-DOE Administered	81,990	90,243
Friends of HCCS Grant		0.000
FOH Staff Development Grant	8,000 344	8,000
Friends of HCCS Grant - Other		
Total Friends of HCCS Grant	8,344	8,000
Fundraising Income Winter Fair	464	
Total Fundraising Income	464	
Other sources		
Earnings on Investments	2,998	5,000 15,000
School Lunch Receipts SPED Medicaid reimbursement	5,251	10,000
SPED Medicald reimbursement		
Total Other sources	8,249	30,000
Kid's Club Income		60,000
Student Activity Fees	1,136	12,500 2,000
Miscellaneous Income		
Total Income	1,637,628	3,229,928
Gross Profit	1,637,628	3,229,928
Expense		
Personnel Costs Personnel		
Professional Educational Staff	500,807	1,434,561
Paraprofessional Educ. Staff	88,398	252,097
Administrative Staff	102,708	301,663
Directors	119,439	238,878
Stipends - Student Activities		2,000
Stipends - Student Activities Stipends - Program	1,800	3,000
Substitute Teachers	450	
Longevity Pay	(a	11,775
Total Personnel	813,602	2,243,974

	Jul - Dec 20	Budget
Payroll Taxes		
FICA	12,610	37,239
Medicare	11,203	32,538
PFML Tax	3,027	15,000
SUTA	814	2,244
UHIC	207	2,285
Total Payroll Taxes	27,862	89,306
Fringe Benefits		
College Credit Reimbursement	1,000	1,000
HRA Benefit	16,418	52,000
Health Diversion	11,524	25,000
Health insurance	143,150	259,200
Worker's Compensation Insurance	11,030	16,000
Total Fringe Benefits	183,121	353,200
Total Personnel Costs	1,024,585	2,686,480
Consultant & Other Svcs-Fixed		
Administrative Consultant	2,675	8,000
Admin Services/Data Managemnt	6,826	10,000
Annual Audit	9,500	8,466
FSA/HRA Service	1,298	2,244
Payroll Service	1,325	3,121
Prisms Electives		3,000
SPED Advisor		1,000
SPED Contractors	18,222	40,000
SPED Summer Services	5,102	8,143
Total Consultant & Other Svcs-Fixed	44,947	83,974
Consultant & Other Svcs		400
Child Care		400
Curriculum Consultants	2.000	4,080
Legal Fees	2,800	3,600
FOH Des. Staff Development	1,869 1,131	8,000 3,000
Staff Development (Not FOH)		
Total Consultant & Other Svcs	5,800	19,080
Occupancy Cleaning Services	10,962	51,000
Copier Rental	2,629	5,300
Copier Service Contract	2,020	3,121
Electricity	7,290	24,000
Elevator Maintenance	1,689	3,350
Fire/Sprinkler Alarm services	1,620	2,040
Heat	1,669	6,630
HVAC Maintenance	1,854	9,690
Insurance-Liability/Propty/Auto	28,906	27,711
Interest Expense - USDA Loan	46,003	91,629
Internet	1,546	1,530
Landscaping	6,086	8,160
Minor Repair/Maintenance	5,575	30,600
Plowing/Snow Removal	950	7,803
Telephone	467	1,248
Trash Removal/Recycling	3,292	4,080
Water/Sewer	471	3,060
Total Occupancy	121,007	280,952

	Jul - Dec 20	Budget
Supplies		
Educational Supplies/Textbooks		
*Atelier supplies	426	2,400
*Blues Ed Supps	319	600
*Indigos Ed Supplies	327	600
*Greens Ed Supps	534	630
*Yellows Ed Supps	476	600
*Oranges Ed Supps	255	660
*Reds Ed Supps	269	660
*Purples Ed Supps		
Purples - Pl	204	450
Purples - PK	466	450
Total *Purples Ed Supps	670	900
*Prisms Ed Supps		
*Prisms-BA	339	473
*Prisms-JM	368	473
*Prisms-RM	43	473
*Prisms-JVB	112	473
Total *Prisms Ed Supps	862	1,890
*Minicourses		400
*Music/movement supplies		
*Music Supplies - AR-G	249	278
*Music Supplies - MD		382
Total *Music/movement supplies	249	660
*Physical Education Supplies	342	875
*SPED Ed Supps	149	2,750
*Title I Ed Supps	194	300
*Other Ed Supplies/Textbooks**	32,235	9,408
Educational Supplies/Textbooks - Other	,	
Total Educational Supplies/Textbooks	37,305	23,333
Food and Supplies		743
Household Supplies	1,445	6,630
Office Supplies	1,110	3,713
Playground Supplies		893
Postage	277	1,020
Printing and Reproduction	213	637
Testing & Evaluation Supplies	5,138	8,500
Total Supplies	45,487	45,469
Equipment		
Chromebook Replacement	2,000	
Furnishings/Rugs	625	4,080
Minor Equipment	395	2,040
SPED Equipment	889	3,060
Tech Repair/Replacement	25,312	17,140
Vehicle Expenses		1,020
Total Equipment	29,517	27,340
Other expenses	2.000	25,000
Medical Contingency - COVID	8,222	1,530
Advertising	75	1,550

	Jul - Dec 20	Budget
BOT Discretionary Fund Community Domain Expense	388	500 2,750 500
Community Service Projects Designated Donation Expenditure	72	
Graduation Expenses Kid's Club Food/Supplies	21	1,020 3,500
MCSA Dues	6,076	6,053
Miscellaneous Expenses	41	1,020
School Lunch Expense SPED Contingency	664	20,000 10,000
Special Trip Expenses Purples Special Trip Expenses	5,480	
Total Special Trip Expenses	5,480	
Student Activity Expenses Travel		12,500 510
Fundraising Expenses	64	
Total Other expenses	21,102	84,883
Directors' Discretionary Fund	119	1,750
Total Expense	1,292,564	3,229,928
Net Ordinary Income	345,064	
Other Income/Expense Other Expense		
Depreciation Expenses	53,687	
Board Designated Expenditures BOT Designated Field Trip Fund		3,958
Total Board Designated Expenditures		3,958
Total Other Expense	53,687	3,958
Net Other Income	-53,687	-3,958
Net Income	291,377	-3,958

	\$ Over Budget	% of Budget
Ordinary Income/Expense		
Income		
State Sources Per-Pupil Revenue	-1,489,740	51%
Total State Sources	-1,489,740	51%
State Grants-DOE Administered		
CvRF (COVID 19)	49,050	100%
ESSER 113	-18,000 -581	10% 10%
SPED 262 Early Childhood Remote Tech 118	-381	1070
SPED 240	-33,002	11%
Summer Vacation Learning		
Teacher Quality 140	-3,434	11%
Title I 305	-16,611	12%
Title IV		10%
Total State Grants-DOE Administered	-8,253	91%
Friends of HCCS Grant FOH Staff Development Grant Friends of HCCS Grant - Other		100%
Total Friends of HCCS Grant	344	104%
Fundraìsing Income Winter Fair		
Total Fundraising Income		
Other sources Earnings on Investments	-2,002	60%
School Lunch Receipts SPED Medicaid reimbursement	-15,000 -4,749	53%
Total Other sources	-21,751	27%
	-60,000	2.73
Kid's Club Income		
Student Activity Fees Miscellaneous Income	-12,500 -864	57%
Total Income	-1,592,300	51%
Gross Profit	-1,592,300	51%
Expense Personnel Costs Personnel		
Professional Educational Staff	-933,754	35%
Paraprofessional Educ. Staff	-163,699	35%
Administrative Staff	-198,955	34%
Directors	-119,439	50%
Stipends - Student Activities	-2,000	0 200
Stipends - Program	-1,200	60%
Substitute Teachers Longevity Pay	-11,775	
Total Personnel	-1,430,372	36%
: Otal i oloomial	, ,	

	\$ Over Budget	% of Budget
Payroll Taxes		
FICA	-24,629	34%
Medicare	-21,335	34%
PFML Tax	-11,973	20%
SUTA	-1,430	36%
UHIC	-2,078	9%
Total Payroll Taxes	-61,444	31%
Fringe Benefits		
College Credit Reimbursement		100%
HRA Benefit	-35,582	32%
Health Diversion	-13,476	46%
Health insurance	-116,050	55%
Worker's Compensation Insurance	-4,970	69%
Total Fringe Benefits	-170,079	52%
Total Personnel Costs	-1,661,895	38%
Consultant & Other Svcs-Fixed		
Administrative Consultant	-5,325	33%
Admin Services/Data Managemnt	-3,174	68%
Annual Audit	1,034	112%
FSA/HRA Service	-946	58%
Payroll Service	-1,796	42%
Prisms Electives	-3,000	
SPED Advisor	-1,000	
SPED Contractors	-21,779	46%
SPED Summer Services	-3,041	63%
Total Consultant & Other Svcs-Fixed	-39,027	54%
Consultant & Other Svcs		
Child Care	-400	
Curriculum Consultants	-4,080	700/
Legal Fees	-800 6.131	78%
FOH Des. Staff Development Staff Development (Not FOH)	-6,131 -1,870	23% 38%
Total Consultant & Other Svcs	-13,281	30%
Occupancy	-40,038	21%
Cleaning Services Copier Rental	-2,671	50%
Copier Service Contract	-3,121	30 /8
Electricity	-16,710	30%
Elevator Maintenance	-1,661	50%
Fire/Sprinkler Alarm services	-420	79%
Heat	-4,961	25%
HVAC Maintenance	-7,836	19%
Insurance-Liability/Propty/Auto	1,195	104%
Interest Expense - USDA Loan	-45,626	50%
Internet	16	101%
Landscaping	-2,074	75%
Minor Repair/Maintenance	-25,025	18%
Plowing/Snow Removal	-6,853	12%
Telephone	-781	37%
Trash Removal/Recycling	-788	81%
Water/Sewer	-2,589	15%
Total Occupancy	-159,945	43%

	\$ Over Budget	% of Budget
Supplies		
Educational Supplies/Textbooks		
*Atelier supplies	-1,974	18%
*Blues Ed Supps	-281	53%
*Indigos Ed Supplies	-273	54%
*Greens Ed Supps	-96	85%
*Yellows Ed Supps	-124	79%
*Oranges Ed Supps	-405	39%
*Reds Ed Supps	-391	41%
*Purples Ed Supps		
Purples - Pl	-246	45%
Purples - PK	16	103%
Total *Purples Ed Supps	-230	74%
*Prisms Ed Supps		
*Prisms-BA	-134	72%
*Prisms-JM	-105	78%
*Prisms-RM	-429	9%
*Prisms-JVB		24%
Total *Prisms Ed Supps	-1,028	46%
*Minicourses	-400	
*Music/movement supplies		
*Music Supplies - AR-G	-29	90%
*Music Supplies - MD		
Total *Music/movement supplies	-411	38%
*Physical Education Supplies	-533	39%
*SPED Ed Supps	-2,601	5%
*Title I Ed Supps	-106	65%
*Other Ed Supplies/Textbooks**	22,827	343%
Educational Supplies/Textbooks - Other		
Total Educational Supplies/Textbooks	13,972	160%
Food and Supplies	-743	
Household Supplies	-5,185	22%
Office Supplies	-2,603	30%
Playground Supplies	-893	070/
Postage	-743	27%
Printing and Reproduction	-424	33% 60%
Testing & Evaluation Supplies	-3,362	00 76
Total Supplies	18	100%
Equipment		
Chromebook Replacement	0.455	450/
Furnishings/Rugs	-3,455	15% 19%
Minor Equipment	-1,645 2,474	29%
SPED Equipment	-2,171 8,172	148%
Tech Repair/Replacement	6,172 -724	29%
Vehicle Expenses	-124	
Total Equipment	2,177	108%
Other expenses	40.770	33%
Medical Contingency - COVID	-16,778 1,455	33% 5%
Advertising	-1,455	370

	\$ Over Budget	% of Budget
BOT Discretionary Fund Community Domain Expense Community Service Projects Designated Donation Expenditure	-500 -2,362 -500	14%
Graduation Expenses Kid's Club Food/Supplies MCSA Dues Miscellaneous Expenses	-1,020 -3,479 23 -979	1% 100% 4%
School Lunch Expense SPED Contingency Special Trip Expenses Purples Special Trip Expenses	-19,336 -10,000	3%
Total Special Trip Expenses		
Student Activity Expenses Travel Fundraising Expenses	-12,500 -510	
Total Other expenses	-63,781	25%
Directors' Discretionary Fund	-1,631	7%
Total Expense	-1,937,364	40%
Net Ordinary Income	345,064	100%
Other Income/Expense Other Expense Depreciation Expenses		
Board Designated Expenditures BOT Designated Field Trip Fund	-3,958	
Total Board Designated Expenditures	-3,958	
Total Other Expense	49,729	1,356%
Net Other Income	-49,729	1,356%
Net Income	295,335	-7,362%

Hilltown Cooperative Charter School Balance Sheet

As of December 31, 2020

	Dec 31, 20	Sep 30, 20	Dec 31, 19
ASSETS Current Assets Checking/Savings Easthampton Savings ESB-General Reserve x0819 ESB Checking - XXXXX4269 ESB-Capital Reserve x1886	207,918 402,385 314,344	207,447 378,598 313,476	204,187 283,241 309,790
Total Easthampton Savings	924,647	899,522	797,218
Total Checking/Savings	924,647	899,522	797,218
Other Current Assets Suspense Due from employees COBRA	-920 1,016	-648 1,016	-663 1,682
Total Due from employees	1,016	1,016	1,682
Prepaid Expenses Security Deposit	0 4,655	0 4,655	6,155 1,945
Total Other Current Assets	4,750	5,022	9,119
Total Current Assets	929,397	904,544	806,337
Fixed Assets Property 1-3 Industrial Pkwy Building Land	3,317,751 472,975	3,317,751 472,975	3,317,751 472,975
Total Property 1-3 Industrial Pk	3,790,726	3,790,726	3,790,726
Accum. Depreciation - Building Property Improvements Accum. Dep - Property Imprvm Property and Equipment 2011 Toyota Sienna Minivan Accum Depreciation - Vehicles Classroom Equip./Furnishings	-340,465 151,440 -62,879 14,012 -8,407 34,508	-321,127 151,440 -56,773 14,012 -7,707 34,508	-263,116 138,058 -39,605 14,012 -5,605 34,508 -17,785
Accumulated Depreciation	<u>-20,911</u> 19,202	-20,210 20,603	25,131
Total Property and Equipment Total Fixed Assets	3,558,026	3,584,870	3,651,194
TOTAL ASSETS	4,487,423	4,489,413	4,457,532
LIABILITIES & EQUITY Liabilities Current Liabilities Accounts Payable Accounts Payable	46,925	73,965	25,875
Total Accounts Payable	46,925	73,965	25,875
Credit Cards	10,020	. 01000	,
American Express Capital One	1,580	431 4,311	21 22
Total Credit Cards	1,580	4,743	44

Hilltown Cooperative Charter School Balance Sheet

As of December 31, 2020

	Dec 31, 20	Sep 30, 20	Dec 31, 19
Other Current Liabilities			
Deferred Revenue - Grants	1,700	1,700	0
Payroll Liabilities			
Dental Plan Payable	-523	-514	-535
Employee Health	-6,427	-6,896	-7,960
Employee Life	181	181	181
Federal Withholding	0	-5,487	0
FICA Company	0	-1,276	0
FICA Withheld	-149	-1,426	-149
Long Term Disability	- 57	-57	-57
MA Retirement	0	0	0
MA Withholding	0	-3,575	0
Medicare Company	0	-1,159	0
Medicare Withheld	0	-1,159	0
Sect 125 - FSA	-4,507	-3,919	-4,906
SUTA	0	-85	0
Payroll Liabilities - Other	0	-637	0
Total Payroll Liabilities	-11,482	-26,008	-13,425
Total Other Current Liabilities	-9,782	-24,308	-13,425
Total Current Liabilities	38,723	54,400	12,493
Long Term Liabilities Note Payable - USDA	3,329,725	3,343,406	3,383,891
Total Long Term Liabilities	3,329,725	3,343,406	3,383,891
Total Liabilities	3,368,447	3,397,806	3,396,384
Equity General Reserve Account Res'd for Capital Expenditures Contingency Fund Investments in Fixed Assets Undesignated Fund Balance Net Income	206,512 312,884 50,000 254,719 3,484 291,377	206,512 312,884 50,000 254,719 3,484 264,008	202,234 307,026 50,000 255,233 43,614 203,040
Total Equity	1,118,975	1,091,607	1,061,148
TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY	4,487,423	4,489,413	4,457,532



HILLTOWN COOPERATIVE CHARTER PUBLIC SCHOOL

Domain Directors' Report February 2021

- 1. Students and staffing in the building: Currently, 27 students are scheduled for on-site time in addition to their regular class time on site. For these students, on-site time includes attending remote classes and participating in special education & related services. Participating in on-site time is offered based on recommendations from the Mental Health team, IEPs, and transportation challenges for families with three or more students. Support and supervision for this group of students comes from classroom teachers, office staff, TAs, administrators, our social work intern, and four substitute TAs. We plan to grow our in-person capacity to meet more student needs.
- 2. **Standardized Testing:** We are preparing for MCAS testing in grades 3-8. The first testing window opens April 5. Commissioner Riley shortened MCAS testing time; each student will take only a portion of each MCAS assessment in each subject. "This modified MCAS administration will preserve the validity and reliability of the test at the school, district, and state levels. When combined with other data points, this approach will provide meaningful diagnostic data at the individual student level."
- 3. **In the works:** two small after school programs aimed at providing stable cohorts the chance to do art (6th grade pilot) and math (5th & 6th grade pilot). The art program will be offered by an intern from Springfield College and the math program is offered by teacher(s).
- 4. **Professional Development:** Six teachers (classroom and special education) participated in the MCPSA workshop, *The Learning Brain, Equity, and Culturally Responsive Teaching.* The Director of Teaching and Learning participated in an AISNE workshop, *Build an Inclusive Hiring Process.*
- 5. Admissions: On January 23rd, a virtual information session was held for prospective parents and caretakers. Over 40 individuals attended the session that included an overview of the school's mission and curriculum, a photo tour of the school, and an opportunity to hear from four classroom teachers from Hilltown's largest entry points (K and grade 6). The Admissions lottery is next Wednesday, February 11th. At this time, we've received 228 applications. We expect to receive an influx of applications next week before the lottery as we have in the past.



HILLTOWN COOPERATIVE CHARTER PUBLIC SCHOOL

Sibling Enrolled?	KF	01	02	03	04	05	06	07	08	Total
Yes	10		1		2	2	3			18
No	54	23	26	21	21	16	19	26	4	210
Total	64	23	27	21	23	18	22	26	4	228

- 6. Facilities: All classrooms now have a stand-alone air purifier. In November, a study from Harvard University was released that highlighted the benefit of using air purifiers as an added mitigation measure in classrooms. In addition to having a HEPA filter, the air purifier should have a high clean air delivery rate, and it does not need additional add-ons such as ionizers or ultraviolet lights. The air purifiers that were purchased for Hilltown were carefully chosen by using the Harvard-CU Boulder Portable Air Cleaner Calculator for Schools. The model is for classrooms sized such as ours, 500-700 square feet. Also in January, the filters in our HVAC units were changed as part of regular maintenance.
- 7. Vaccines for K-12 Staff: Clinical and non-clinical health care workers doing direct and COVID-facing care (school nurses, counselors, speech therapists, occupational therapists, physical therapists) were part of phase 1 and are eligible to receive the vaccine at this time. K-12 workers are part of Phase 2, Group 3 which are scheduled to be vaccinated February-March 2021. Here is where the phases are outlined on the state website:

https://www.mass.gov/info-details/massachusetts-covid-19-vaccination-phases#phase-2

- 8. **Pool Testing:** The Department of Elementary and Secondary Education (DESE) is launching a six week, free Pool Testing program for all school districts. Pool testing is an opportunity to "batch" individual COVID-19 swabs together and test them as a group, dramatically lowering testing costs. DESE recommends 80% or greater consent to test to optimize the program's benefits. The School Nurse has sent out a survey to Hilltown parents to determine interest. FAQs about pool testing can be read here on the DESE website: https://www.doe.mass.edu/covid19/pooled-testing/
- 9. **Communication Working Group:** A staff communication working group has formed including 6 teachers, 1 non teaching staff member, and a director. Their goal of the group is to seek a vehicle for staff voices to be heard, and a systematic way for issues to be addressed. Next week, the working group will seek feedback from all staff about possible models for a communication committee.
- **10. Tuition:** Hilltown's FY 21 approved budget in June has tuition at: \$3,027,185. Q2 FY21 Tuition has now been posted on DESE's website as: \$3,067,117. Normally, we expect to see these two updates to the tuition data in the December release:



HILLTOWN COOPERATIVE CHARTER PUBLIC SCHOOL

- 1. actual **current-year enrollment and demographics** are applied (Q1 uses spring pre-enrollment), and
- 2. current year **above foundation rates (AFR)** calculated from budgeted district net school spending (Q1 uses prior year).

For Hilltown, #1 has been updated, but #2 has not been updated for Northampton and still reflects FY20 AFR. Hilltown currently has 96 students enrolled from Northampton. Last year's AFR was \$3,000 per student. At this time, there is no way of figuring out whether tuition numbers will eventually be up or down (there's a wide range among schools whose districts who ARE reporting a new AFR). The next time we would receive any information when Q3 tuition numbers get released is in March (or Q4 in June).



Domain Council Meeting Minutes- January 15, 2021 1:00 pm Zoom link:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86426378361?pwd=WDdjMk1pMHJaWUNpOXJDUFhYMUljUT09

Present: Matt Dube, Kate Saccento, Lara Ramsey, Deirdre Arthen, Dawn Reesman,

Regrets: None

Торіс	Discussion	Action
Domain Council Meetings for Jan - March	To meet the same week as the BOT: - February 12 at 9am - March 12 at 1pm	Kate to add the meetings to the school calendar.
February BOT meeting Agenda	Items that will need to be covered at February's BoT meeting were discussed.	Agenda will be send to Noelle and Nicole for Board packet by Friday, Feb. 5th.
Communication to the community	The BOT President and VP to compose and send an email communication from the board to the school community about Deirdre's retirement announcement.	Matt to draft and send it to Dawn for review.
Budgeting for School Year 2021-2022	Kate expressed that Northampton has not published their per pupil rate. There may need to be changes to the budget once they are published.	None needed.
Posting Deirdre's position	The Domain Council will revisit this conversation in February when the special subcommittee has had a chance to meet and start discussing the Director role review.	Add to Feb Domain Council agenda.
Remote/In-person/Hyb rid Plan	DESE's requirement for all students to have access to 35 live hours of synchronous learning every 10 days. The question is whether the offering of in person learning counts for all students even if they opt for remote learning. What are next steps for moving the plan forward to the February Board of Trustees meeting?	Lara to gain clarification on access versus delivery. Lara to update the plan based on blocking concerns that were identified at the board meeting. She will work with the teachers at those grade levels to coauthor updates/possible solutions for concerns. Bring the

1 Industrial Parkway Easthampton, MA 01027 Phone: 413-529-7178 Fax: 413-527-1530 website: www.hilltowncharter.org e-mail: info@hilltowncharter.org



		revised plan to the Feb Board Meeting.
Review action items		Done
Tentative agenda topics for next meeting	March agenda, In-person/remote/hybrid	
Next meeting time/date/location		Friday, Feb. 12, 9:00 a.m. https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8642637 8361?pwd=WDdjMk1pMHJaWUN pOXJDUFhYMUljUT09 Passcode: Domain
Adjournment		Meeting adjourned at 10 a.m.

Phone: 413-529-7178 Fax: 413-527-1530 website: www.hilltowncharter.org e-mail: info@hilltowncharter.org



Finance Committee Meeting Minutes –January 20, 2021, Zoom, 8:30 AM

Present: Carla Clark, Richard Senecal, Chris Korczak,

Kate Saccento, Lisa Plaza, Andy Tilbe

Guests: Dan Klatz

Regrets: Maureen Mahar

Agenda: Approve December Minutes; Review Financials

Topic	Discussion	Action (if necessary)
December Minutes	Approval of December minutes.	Rich moved to approve December minutes, Carla seconded. Approved by consensus
Tuition Update	The above foundation rate for students living in Northampton is not known yet There are currently 96 students from Northampton at Hilltown Last years above foundation rate for Northampton students was \$3,000 per student Historically we've known Above Foundation Rates by Q2, however it is possible for these rates to be posted as late as Q3 or Q4 Original budget includes these funds so we should be cautious with spending at this time	No action needed
Budget Revision Timeline	Most likely will not have revised budget by the next BOT meeting on 2/10/21 due to lack of accurate tuition numbers	No action needed

Staff Salary Unfreezes and/or Bonuses Discussion	A decision will likely have to wait until the end of the fiscal year when budget numbers are more accurate The Finance Committee will review for possible bonuses	No action needed
\$0 Balance Budget Policy Review	Tabled until the next meeting	No action needed
Committee Goals Update	Goals are fluid and the Finance Committee is in a good position to achieve its goals by the end of the fiscal year	No action needed
Tentative Agenda Topics for Next Meeting	Update for choosing a new school auditor Review Q2 Financials Continue reviewing \$0 balance budget policy	
Next Meeting Date/Time/Location	2/10/21; Via Zoom, 8:30 AM	
Adjournment	Meeting adjourned at 9:15 AM	



GABS Committee Meeting Minutes – January 20, 2021, 6:00 p.m.

Meeting Location: By Zoom

Present:

Deirdre Arthern; Sara Schieffelin; Noelle Barrist Stern; Paula Ingram

Regrets:

None

Topic	Discussion	Action (if necessary)
JEDI	Discussed succession planning and recruitment with regards to diversity, and brainstormed how we might do this. Ideas included reaching out to local colleges, advertising on Idealist, and asking JEDI and consultants for input.	Noelle will invite Jen (or a member of JEDI) to part of the next GABS meeting to give us ideas/suggestions for recruitment strategies.
Organization of BOT Documents in Google Drives	Jared has sign-in info for drives to BOT documents.	Sara will invite Jared to part of the Feb. meeting to provide an up-date on this project.
Succession Planning	Paula's term is up, so we need a new teacher (or up to two) on the BOT. Marguerite is interested in the teacher position and has submitted an interest form and resume to Deidre. Karen and Liz have both resigned from the BOT.	Paula will talk to Marguerite about the role. Deidre will share Marguerite's resume and interest form with GABs



Matt will stay on as President for next year but not the following year. We need a new VP for next year as Dawn doesn't want to be president.

Rich will stay on as treasure.

Noelle's term is up and she will not be doing another, so BOT will need a Clerk, and GABs chair.

Kelly is not sure about her plans for next year as her daughter is graduating. Dawn might go back to chairing Personnel if Kelly leaves.

Jill plans to stay as a community member.

BOT will need 2-3 more people for next year, with a focus on community members.

GABS will need more people since Noelle, Deirdre and Paula are leaving.

Discussed that some teachers understand the BOT role as a "teacher voice" as opposed to the current model where all board members are asked to put their own role/agenda aside and instead consider

Noelle will talk to Tala and Kathleen individually about being VP next year

Sara will reach out to Jill, then Dawn, about being clerk

Sara is willing to chair GABS.

GABs will announce at the next Board meeting we are looking for new BOT members, and we will ask each board member to identify one person that they think might be good, and either ask that person, or have a GABs member reach out to identified people.

GABs will ask at the next board meeting if anyone wants to start coming to GABS meetings.



	what is best for the school. Diedre mentioned if that is the case, then the teacher in the role should be elected by the teachers. Noelle noted that we would have to amend the bylaws in that case. Diedre noted there are reasons why the role was created this waynot all teachers agree on things so there shouldn't be just one spokes-person Discussed level of stress for all school personnel right now, and how BOT can best support school moving forward.	GABs will meet on the 10th, directly before the next BOT meeting, to check in about how GABs and BOT can support the school during this time.
Communications with Board Members	Discussion of board interactions with outside people, and how to offer guidelines for communication so we are in line with our role as board members.	GABs will include guidelines around communication/ interactions with outside people in orientation for next year. Paula will make an announcement regarding the Board's role in communicating

		with people outside of meetings at the next board meeting. Noelle will write up a script for this.
		Deirdre and Noelle will talk to Matt about him and Dawn making a public statement at the next BOT meeting in support of the administration.
Review Action Items	Action items reviewed.	
Next Meeting Date/Time/Location	February 10, 2021 at 5:00 p.m.	
Adjournment	Meeting adjourned at 7:34 p.m.	



Personnel Committee Meeting Minutes Wed., Jan 27 at 7:30am

 $Zoom\ link:\ \underline{https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88069674816?pwd=Szg0UlgxV1FKUVNXVFJHaXhtRzBIQT09}$

Passcode: coffeetime

Present: Nicole Grinaski, Emily Lees, Jen Matos, Kelly Woods, Lara Ramsey, Kelly Woods,

Beth Adel, Lara Ramey **Regrets**: Jen Matos

	Action
Facilitator: Kelly/ Lara Note taker: Kelly Timekeeper: Emily	
Things considered in past: Extending time and number of people that could take leaves of absence - challenges included settling on a number, balance between program and teacher needs - potentially unstable. Discussion was had regarding reassignment options - not all reassignments are equitable. Attorney did not recommend changing policies in mid-crisis, and other Charters were not changing policies to solve for these challenges. Executive Committee reviewed options for changes to policy beyond FMLA, Policy, etc. and did not recommend action at that time. Request from staff - is more flexibility possible beyond existing policies during COVID? Existing policy has been interpreted more liberally and flexibly during this time. Current use of personal time policy - regular use of time to avoid expectations of position - is not the intent of the current policy design. However this is not sustainable in the long term. How can we establish an "end" to the current flexibility. Change would not change existing personal time policy re limitations/ impact on school program parameters for future.	Tala will work to draft letter to share with larger Board for their reference. Lara will share notes with Tala prior.
	Note taker: Kelly Timekeeper: Emily Things considered in past: Extending time and number of people that could take leaves of absence - challenges included settling on a number, balance between program and teacher needs - potentially unstable. Discussion was had regarding reassignment options - not all reassignments are equitable. Attorney did not recommend changing policies in mid-crisis, and other Charters were not changing policies to solve for these challenges. Executive Committee reviewed options for changes to policy beyond FMLA, Policy, etc. and did not recommend action at that time. Request from staff - is more flexibility possible beyond existing policies during COVID? Existing policy has been interpreted more liberally and flexibly during this time. Current use of personal time policy - regular use of time to avoid expectations of position - is not the intent of the current policy design. However this is not sustainable in the long term. How can we establish an "end" to the current flexibility. Change would not change existing personal time policy re limitations/ impact on school program

Phone: 413-529-7178 Fax: 413-527-1530 website: www.hilltowncharter.org

e-mail: info@hilltowncharter.org



etc. identify Hilltown as an environment safe for operations. However there are still personnel who would like to see more continued flexibility.

New idea - April 1 is the current deadline for vaccines to be made available to teachers, will also be warmer out. Could this be an option?

Discussion - noted vaccine is a double dose and that extends the window up to 6 weeks after first shot. Change/ exception at this time should not be tied to a "date for the vaccine" as timing may not be confirmed. Though group agreed April 1 did seem like a good time re weather etc.

Awareness of equity between those working in person vs. those working remotely - there are financial implications regarding costs associated, use of personal time at different rates.

Lara shared several diverse comments collected from teachers, aids, etc. about their perspectives.

Live streaming idea - offers consistency to programming, but would have different challenges. Could be tested.

Reflection on perception by some of being "forced" to work. The current climate could appear to be the "only" option.

Clarity noted regarding importance to note what the data shows currently vs. individual perception/ comfort level. What we are doing currently is not broadly recommended for a variety of reasons. How do we frame continued flexibility to allow for the support needed at this unique time? Can we set a deadline? April 1? Group agreed setting a date to return to regular policy of personal time use could be helpful offer support to staff and teachers both for flexibility and consistency to program.

Tala will work to draft letter to share with larger Board

Phone: 413-529-7178 Fax: 413-527-1530 website: www.hilltowncharter.org e-mail: info@hilltowncharter.org



		for their reference. Lara will share notes with Tala prior.	
Annual Goal Check-in & Next Steps for Spring		Lara is attending a diversity in hiring conference with AISNE January 28 and February 3. Lara shared details regarding the web review by MHC student and their family - they noted translations worked well in both languages (Spanish and Portuguese), community compact could speak more directly to anti-racism and no tolerance to micro aggressions, diversity of images. (Lara had shared at a prior meeting as well.)	Lara will attend conference and share back highlights.
Review action items	2 mins	Tala to draft a letter updating the Staff on the Personal Time exception deadline of April 1; update will also be shared at Board meeting.	
Tentative agenda topics for next meeting	3 mins	Annual Goal Check-in & Next Steps for Spring New Business?	
Next meeting time/date/location Adjournment		Wed., Feb 24 7:30am Zoom link found on school calendar 8:29am	

Phone: 413-529-7178

Fax: 413-527-1530

website: www.hilltowncharter.org

e-mail: info@hilltowncharter.org